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You might want to Print this out - Lots of Pictures! 

Regular Meeting Tuesday, April 22, 2019, at 6:30 PM
Denny’s Restaurant– 3446 Coach Lane – Cameron Park. CA.

Come at 6:00 PM if Ordering a Meal

REMINDER  Our NEXT Meeting is (the 4th Tuesday of the Month)   

April 22, 2019

Mother Lode Chapter

Minutes of the March 26, 2019 Meeting

Denny’s Restaurant, Cameron Park, CA

The meeting was opened at 6:45 PM by Executive Vice President 
Sam Bradley.  Compatriot Bradley gave the Invocation, and led 
Pledge of Allegiance and the SAR Pledge.

There were five members, Sam Bradley, Steve Almy, Tom Adams, 
Bob Conover, Tom Douglas, Duel Member Tom Chilton (Sacramento) 
and three guests, Marilyn Chilton, Sarah Rysdam (Sam Bradley’s 
Daughter) and Don Littlefield, (California Society Vice President 
North)

The minutes of the February 26, 2019 were approved as written in 
the March Mother Lode Dispatch.  The Mother Lode Dispatch is sent 
monthly, by email, to the Mother Lode Chapter members.

.



Reports:

Secretary; Tom Douglas reported he sent to and received 
confirmation from the IRS and FTB, the Chapters tax filings for 2018.  
He also filed the annual registration renewal to the Attorney General 
of California for the Registry of Charitable Trusts.  He asked Don 
Littlefield if Chapter officers were required to sign the California 
Society Whistleblower Policy as the policy wording did not 
specifically mention Chapter officers.  VP North Littlefield said he 
would check with the California Society Compliance Officer and let 
us know.     

Treasurer; Bob Conover asked if he could get the Chapter’s approval 
to move the Chapter’s Checking Account from the Wells Fargo Bank 
to a bank of his choosing. Tom Adams who is signatory on the 
Chapter Account along with previous Treasurer Doug Drake, 
suggested that we wait until both he and Doug are off the 
account. Tom described the process this way: Doug will be back in 
California on April 19.  However, Bob is leaving California on April 15 
on vacation. When Bob returns, Bob, Doug and Tom Adams can go 
to a Wells Fargo Bank, where Doug and Tom can be taken off the 
account and Bob placed on the account. Then Bob can close and 
move the account to a bank of his choosing. Bob will want to add 
President Mike Muetz (and perhaps secretary Douglas) to the 
account so checks can be written. No action was taken by the 
Chapter regarding Bob’s request. 

Youth Activities; Tom Adams gave a report on our Eagle Scout 
Scholarship candidate, Cade Guidera, who finished second in a field 
of five entries statewide. The California winner competed the 
previous year, which is permissible. A candidate can continue to 
enter until they reach 19. Unfortunately, Cade turns 19 on 
December 25, 2019 and so he cannot re-enter.
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March Meeting Minuets - continued



Cade and his family were invited to attend our Mother Lode Chapter 
Dinner Meeting as our guests. Cade informed Tom he could not 
attend our March Meeting due to his work schedule, but said he 
would try to attend a later meeting. If Cade is unable to attend our 
Chapter meetings, Secretary Douglas offered to be in uniform and 
attend another organizations meeting that Cade could attend, to 
make the presentation of our medal and certificate, whether 
Scouting Meeting or C.A.R. Meeting. 

This year two schools submitted entries in the Brochure Contest 
program, Camerado Springs and John Adams Academy. A panel of 
judges from the Chapter selected a Chapter Winner which will be 
entered in the State-wide Contest at the CASSAR Spring Meeting in 
Ventura, April 27, 2019. It has been the Chapter’s policy not to 
reveal our Chapter Winner’s school and name until the State 
Competition is completed.

Compatriots Tom Adams, Bob Conover and Tom Douglas gave a 
presentation at the John Adams Academy for the Chapter’s Poster 
Contest.  This year’s Poster Contest Theme was: “Paul Revere and 
Sybil Lundington: Messengers for Liberty.”

We collected entries in our Poster Contest program from only the 
one school, John Adams Academy, as we did last year. Unfortunately, 
since we lack the manpower to adequately set-up and manage our 
school contests, we again passed on inviting both Jackson 
Elementary and Holy Trinity Elementary who have been in our 
program for many years. There were two 5th grade classes at JAA 
that participated. 48 Posters were created by the scholars at 
JAA. The teachers manage a school-wide judging process and the top 
four Posters were provided to the Mother Lode Chapter to select our 
Chapter Winner which we will then enter into the State Competition 
at the CASSAR Spring Meeting in Ventura, April 27, 2019. Tom 
brought the four JAA Posters to the Chapter Meeting to share with 
the attendees. 
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March Meeting Minuets - continued



Tom Adams arranged for the Mother Lode Chapter “Most Charitable 
Member” plaque to be updated. Last year the Chapter defined 
‘Most Charitable Member’ as being the member who gave most of 
their ‘Time, Talent & Treasure.’ Tom turned the plaque over to Sam 
Bradley. Tom Adams also had arranged for a name badge for John 
Krahn. Compatriot Krahn was not at the meeting so Tom turned the 
badge over to Sam Bradley.  

Tom Adams informed Sam Bradley that member Russ Kaiser (who 
was unable to attend the meeting) offered to be a speaker at future 
meeting: his topic being his current flying service in Coast Guard 
Reserve. 

California Society Vice President North, Don Littlefield Invited 
Chapter officers and members to the 144th Annual Meeting of the 
Membership in Ventura California April 25-27 2019.   VPN Littlefield 
mentioned that the Butt County Chapter had folded and the Redding 
chapter had been in trouble but there were some faithful members 
that kept the chapter open. 

Compatriot Bob Conover brought his family’s heirloom flag to the 
meeting to share. Family lore has it that the flag came from his 
Patriot, Hezekiah Goff, a marine aboard the Connecticut Navy ship 
the Oliver Cromwell in 1778. The flag was used on the ‘prize’ ships 
the Oliver Cromwell seized at sea and sent into port. Tom Adams 
promised to cover the story of the Goff Marine Flag in the next issue 
of the Dispatch.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed/adjourned 
at approximately 7:45 with the reciting of the SAR recessional led by 
Sam Bradley. 
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March Meeting Minuets - continued



We had two special guests attend our March Meeting.  First was Don 
Littlefield, VP North California SAR, second from the right between 
Chapter Exec VP Sam Bradley and Chapter Secretary Tom Douglas.  
Many of you know Don, a long time member of the Sacramento 
Chapter, and a good friend of the Mother Lode Chapter. 
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Special Meeting Guests

The Conover Family StoryThe Conover Family StoryThe Conover Family StoryThe Conover Family Story

Our second guest was the very special young lady on the far left.  
She is Sam & Suzanne Bradley’s daughter Sarrah Rysdam who just 
recently arrived here from Rota Spain. She is doing extensive 
genealogical research on the family’s early ancestors which 
required doing research in England and in Ireland.  She is 
researching the family before they came to America on the 
Mayflower in 1620 and the Jane in 1622.  She said she thoroughly 
enjoyed attending our meeting.  



Bob Conover brought his family Heirloom, the “Goff Marine Flag” to 
share with the members at our March Chapter Meeting.   Bob’s long 
time goal has been to authenticate the origin of the Flag.  Tom Adams 
worked with Bob to prepare documentation that Bob can give to his 
son Mark in Connecticut to carrying on the project.    
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Bob Conover’s “Goff Marine Flag” 

The Conover Family StoryThe Conover Family StoryThe Conover Family StoryThe Conover Family Story

The Conover family story is that this flag, passed down through 
generations, once belonged to their ancestor Hezekiah Goff. He 
was a marine aboard the Oliver Cromwell in 1778 out of 
Connecticut; he also later served in the Massachusetts Continental 
Line, and even served in the War of 1812. The flag came from 
somewhere. The family have called it the ‘Goff Marine Flag’ 
because one story has it that when the Oliver Cromwell capture a 
“prize” at sea (such as the Admiral Keppel and the Cyrus) they sent 
it back to port under an American flag – and this was one of those 
flags.” 



“At his residence in this state, Mr, Mr, Mr, Mr. 
Hezekiah GoffHezekiah GoffHezekiah GoffHezekiah Goff, in his 94th year of 
his age.

Mr. Goff was born in Middletown, 
Connecticut, in the year 1754. He 
enlisted in the war of the revolution 
in 1776 and labored in the service of 
his country until her independence 
was acknowledged. No truer patriot 
trod his native soil. During the last 
war with Great Britain, he enlisted 
in the American army and served 
until discharged on account of age. 
After living a life of great usefulness 
he has at last sunk beneath the 
weight of many years, and gone, we 
trust, to a better world.” 

- From the Bellows Falls Gazette, 
Bellows Falls, Vermont, 6 Apr 1848

Mother Lode Dispatch Volume 12,  Issue 4          Page 7

Bob Conover’s “Goff Marine Flag” (continued) 

TheTheTheThe Oliver CromwellOliver CromwellOliver CromwellOliver Cromwell

George Washington was the first to bring the war to British shipping 
when he authorized seven "Cruisers" to capture British supply ships. 
Individual states built small navies to protect their coasts and to 
harass their British tormentors. Connecticut's navy of 10 ships, 
including the 20 gun Oliver Cromwell, built in Essex on the 
Connecticut River, was moderately successful. Oliver Cromwell was 
ordered to be built in January 31, 1776. 

Cromwell, as one of the people responsible for the execution of King 
Charles I, represented freedom against the king.

Hezekiah Goff Hezekiah Goff Hezekiah Goff Hezekiah Goff 
RememberedRememberedRememberedRemembered

DAR PlaqueDAR PlaqueDAR PlaqueDAR Plaque



Making a New FriendMaking a New FriendMaking a New FriendMaking a New Friend

Bob Conover had to bring the ‘Goff 
Marine Flag’ over to Tom Adams so Tom 
could further document the flag.

Bob stepped out into the backyard 
where some family activity was under 
way.  Sabine Hall, Tom’s daughter and 
local C.A.R. Society President, and two 
of her children, along with their dog, 
came over to meet Tom and Anne’s new 
family addition  – two King Charles 
Cavalier puppies. 

Bob scooped down and picked up 2 
month old “Tillie”.  

That’s Anne Adams in the background 
enjoying Tillie making a new friend!  
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Thank You Don!Thank You Don!Thank You Don!Thank You Don!

Don Littlefield, California SAR Vice 
President North, attended our March 
Chapter Meeting.  During the meeting we 
were discussing the awards we had 
planned for our Eagle Scout Scholarship 
candidate.  Don asked if we had the SAR 
Eagle Scout Scholarship patch?  When we 
said no, we didn’t even know about it (it is 

not mentioned on SAR.org) Don said he would 
send us some from Sacramento Chapter’s 
huge inventory. … Which he did!  



Chapter Brochure WinnerChapter Brochure WinnerChapter Brochure WinnerChapter Brochure Winner
(this the OutsideOutsideOutsideOutside of the Tri-Fold Brochure)
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Chapter Brochure WinnerChapter Brochure WinnerChapter Brochure WinnerChapter Brochure Winner
(this the InsideInsideInsideInside of the Tri-Fold Brochure)
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Chapter Poster WinnerChapter Poster WinnerChapter Poster WinnerChapter Poster Winner
(to be hand delivered to VenturaVenturaVenturaVentura for State Competition )
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SAR SONS OF THE

AMERICAN REVOLUTION

California Society – Mother Lode Chapter

C/O  Tom Adams, Dispatch Editor

941 Kings Canyon Drive

El Dorado Hills, CA  95762-4510

TO THE POSTMASTER

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED
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2019 Mother Lode Chapter Calendar
still to be planned

Here is one event you need to know about:

144rd Spring Meeting of the Membership

Date/Time  Apr 25, 2019 - Apr 27, 2019

Ventura Beach Marriot Hotel
Hosted by the General Patton Chapter

Go to CASSAR Website: 
http://www.californiasar.org/events/144th-spring-meeting/


